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[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs][bookmark: _GoBack]You can use this letter to advise landlords of their legal obligation to provide tenants with a written tenancy agreement. 

[Date]
[Landlord's Name]
[Landlord's Address]
Dear [Landlord's Name]
[Tenant’s name] has come to us for assistance in relation to their tenancy at [address of rental property]. They have advised us that you have not yet provided them with a written tenancy agreement for this tenancy. We appreciate that this may be an oversight, but want to make sure you are aware of the legal requirement to have a written tenancy agreement with your tenant.
Section 13 of the Residential Tenancies Act 1986 requires that all residential tenancy agreements shall be in writing and that landlords must provide the tenant with a signed copy before the tenancy commences. The agreement should also be signed by your tenant. Failure to provide a tenant with a written tenancy agreement is an unlawful act and can attract a penalty of up to $2,000.  
As you will appreciate, it’s important that both landlords and tenants act within the law. Having a written tenancy agreement is a legal requirement, but it is also the best way to ensure that both parties fully understand their rights and responsibilities. 
To assist you to comply with this requirement for a written tenancy agreement, we recommend that you use the standard tenancy agreement from Tenancy Services. You can find this online here https://www.tenancy.govt.nz/assets/Forms-templates/residential-tenancy-agreement.pdf.  We recommend that you complete this as soon as possible.
If you need any further advice on how to work within the Residential Tenancies Act, we suggest that you contact Tenancy Services on 0800 836 262.
Yours sincerely
[Advocate]
[Advocate’s organisation (if appropriate)]
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